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DIVISION MEMORANDUM 
No. __121___ s.      2020 

 
 

2020 OPLAN BALIK ESKWELA  
 
To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 
        Chiefs, SGOD & CID 
        Heads of Public Elementary and Secondary Schools 
 
1. In compliance with DepEd Memorandum No. 050 s. 2018 entitled “2018 OPLAN BALIK 
ESKWELA”, the following is the composition of the Division Oplan Balik Eskwela - Public Assistance 
Command Center (OBE-PACC): 

NAME Designation 
CONTACT NUMBERS 

EMAIL ADDRESS 
Office Landline Mobile Number 

Chairman 
Ma. Irelyn P. Tamayo, 
PhD, CESE 

 
OIC – SDS 

 
(045) 322-4101 

 

09327097907 
 

 

mairelyn.tamayo@deped.gov.ph 

Assistant  Chair 
Maria Celina L.Vega, 
CESE 

 
ASDS 

 
(045) 322-4702 

 
09228112420 

 
vegama.celina@yahoo.com 
macelina.vega@deped.gov.ph 

Members 
Lyn V. Lansangan 

 
Chief, SGOD 

 
(045) 304-1522 

 
09323905166 

 
lyn.lansangan@deped.gov.ph 

Lourdes G. Dela Cruz Chief, CID (045) 304-1522 
 
09190026180 

lourdes.delacruz003@deped. 
Gov.ph 

Marilou Q. Castro 
Planning 
Officer 

 
(045) 304-1522 

 
09323200970 

marilou.castro@deped.gov.ph,  

Anna Marie Carmen     
Romero 

Division 
Information 
Officer 

 
(045) 304-1522 

 
09190068044 

annamariecarmen.romero@ 
deped.gov.ph 

 
Cristina M. Ayson 

 
Legal Officer (045) 322-4702 

 
09176096816 

 
cristina.miguel@deped.gov.ph 

Enrique D. Pangilinan AO (045) 322-4702 
 
09190077012 

enrique.pangilinan@deped. 
Gov.ph 

Hazel Carbungco HRMO (045) 322-4702 
09555662499 
09513486470 

hrmo.acdo@gmail.com  

Edgardo S. Nunag 
EPS- EsP- 

DIO Alternate 
(O45) 322-4101 09173238533/

09338118646 
edgardo.nunag@deped.gov.ph 
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2.       The OB- PACC aims to address problems, queries and other concerns commonly encountered by 
the public at the start of the school year. 
 
3.           The Division OBE-PACC shall oversee the Implementation of DepEd policies, programs, projects, 
and address local concerns. It shall set up hotlines to receive calls, text messages, fax messages, and 
emails on complaints, letters or indorsements, request and suggestions from parents, students, and other 
concerned citizens. No walk-in clients will be served for safety purposes. Social media accounts like Deped 
Angeles City FB account and Webpages (DepED Division of Angeles City and DepEd Tayo Angeles City) 
will accommodate issues and concerns and update/ submit daily reports to CO. 
 
4.  Wide dissemination of this Memorandum is earnestly desired. 
 

                                                             
                                  MA. IRELYN P. TAMAYO PhD, CESE 
          Assistant Schools Division superintendent 

         Officer-In-Charge  
                                                                                   Office of the Schools Division Superintendent 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          


